
Longstone Community Council

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 12 September 2016

at 7:30 pm in Longstone Primary School



ATTENDANCE

Elected members:

Steuart Campbell (Secretary/Treasurer), Jean Marr, Robert Gardiner and Rosalind Lennie.  
Co-opted members:
John Allan (Chair), Mike Frew and Lily Campbell (part)

Ex Officio:
Cllr Cathy Fullerton

In attendance:

none

Members of the public: 5

1 Introduction

JA welcomed everyone and explained that this would be the last meeting of the existing community council, pending the election of new council later this month. If the election is contested there would need to a ballot in October and the next meeting would be later in that month. 
2 Apologies

PC Kirk could not attend due to other duties and PS Dickson had not been able to find a replacement. However the latter had supplied SC with the monthly report. Apologies for absence were also received from Cllrs Wilson and Dixon. 
3
The Minutes of the meeting held on 8 August 2016 were approved.
4
Matters arising
SC explained the problem the printer had in finding sufficient paper of the chosen colour and how they had printed in red instead of pink. SC had rejected that and had asked for a reprint. In the end, because of his poor colour vision, he had to ask his wife to discuss this with the printer and select a colour of which there was sufficient paper. This turned out to be cream. This leaflet was then being distributed (some present had received them). CEC had also provided us with a poster, which SC had placed on our notice board, in the church, Slateford Bowling Club, Kingsknowe Golf Club website, Sainsbury’s notice board, The Cross Keys, The Village Inn and at the entrance to the school itself. SC tabled nomination forms for anyone to use and reminded everyone that proposers and seconders can support only one nominee in each capacity. Completed forms need to be returned to Cllr Dixon, but Cllr Fullerton could accept them on his behalf. SC explained that he considered the council ‘interim’ until the election of a new council.
5
Police report
SC read from the police report supplied to him for the month of August in the beat PW54 part of Ward 7, covering Longstone, Redhall and Kingsknowe but not our part of Ward 2 (south of the railway). Local police had continued to tackle anti-social behaviour in various locations and it remains a priority, followed by housebreakings, drugs and alcohol, violent crime and hate crime. There was one housebreaking reported (unsolved), nine assaults or serious assaults (1 solved), two road traffic crimes (1 solved), 17 thefts or shopliftings (1 solved) and one hate crime (not solved). There were six calls regarding public nuisance and three about drugs. Altogether 61 crimes were reported (24 solved), 18 less than July and there were 245 calls overall, less than in other local beat areas. This was reduction from the number reported in July. 


A question was asked about the 20 mph zones, but SC explained that he had reported on the timetable for that at the last meeting (see minutes). 
6
Planning and development
6.1
SC reported that the application to build the nursery school was granted on 18 August, but without debate. Although our objections to the orientation of the building and its roof shape were ignored, our request to preserve the boundary wall and railing and gates had resulted in them being retained, albeit the building gable is now only a short way from them. SC noted that two of the temporary huts had now been removed and the site fenced around. In answer to questions, Cllr Fullerton stated that a contractor had been appointed and that it would be a public/private partnership with parents paying fees. She promised to arrange a presentation about the nursery at a future meeting. SC explained that it was to be funded by CEC and that the latter would appoint a Clerk of Works to supervise the construction. In answer to a question, SC reported that there were no plans to remove the remaining hut which he understood was used as a breakfast club. JA though it a good facility for the area. 
6.2
The application to build student flats in Slateford was awaiting the planning officer’s recommendations and a decision. SC keeps in contact with Craiglockhart Community Council on this matter. 
7
Neighbourhood Partnership meetings
SC thought the next South West NP meeting was in October (after the election), but that he would attend the next Pentlands NP meeting later this month. 
8
Environmental matters
8.1
Graffiti: SC reported his ongoing frustration with graffiti, especially on Virgin Media street cabinets. They had stopped responding to his emails in February (a member of the public—Ken Johnson—reported that they never reply to letters).  Consequently SC had bought a can of grey spray paint and was using it to cover these graffiti. Via Twitter (his only contact with VM) he had asked for permission to do so and, getting no reply, had told them what he was going to do (still no reply). So after dealing with some graffiti on their cabinets, he told them what he had done. They thanked him but advised him not to do so again. He would ignore that. Other graffiti he had reported on CEC property had been dealt with.  
8.2
Regarding the dead trees in Redhall Park (SC explained the background to this issue), Cllr Dixon had managed to get an explanation from Paul Vine, CEC’s ‘Trees and Woodlands Officer’. Mr Vine explained that the planting budget comes out of capital and does not include maintenance. He had raised this point many times with his managers, apparently to no avail. SC reported that he was trying to find the costs involved. A member of the public commented on the new trees in Hailes Quarry Park, where the wetland was not being maintained. LC explained the involvement of Greenspace Trust in this matter and how it was for schoolchildren’s education. A presentation on this was suggested. 
8.3
SC had reminded Scottish Canals of the leaking canal, allowing water to run onto Inglis Green Road. They promised to get the work done before winter. Water dripping from the railway viaduct had been reported to Network Rail both by us and Craiglockart Community Council, the latter concerned about water on the timber decking of the Water of Leith Walkway. A member of the public (Ken Johnson) wondered if the Tunnel under the canal, which is almost constantly flooded, could be re-opened (it hasn’t actually been closed). There was no support for this idea as nowadays everyone uses Redhall Bridge. Mr Johnson promised to report back after he had made some enquiries. SC explained that he been trying to find who owns the path from the Tunnel to Lanark Road. Scottish Canals had denied ownership. 
8.4
 SC noted that the carving of ‘Burke and Hare’ beside the canal near Redhall Bridge was rotting. He had reported this to Scottish Canals, who agreed and would see what could be done. 
8.5
SC had been approached by Mr Macfadden, a resident of Kingsknowe about the difficulty pedestrians have in crossing Lanark Road near the junction with Kingsknowe Road South. He and others wanted a controlled pedestrian crossing but CEC had said that the circumstances did not warrant it. Mr Macfadden reported hearing about some recent injuries to a child. SC noted that there was not even a pedestrian island near that point (there is such an island near most junctions on Lanark Road). The meeting agreed that SC should press CEC for an island and also one on Murrayburn Road outside the bus depot, a matter we had raised before. 
9
Treasurer’s report
SC reminded the meeting that he had complained to the bank about the difficulty in finding a way to make CEC a designated payee in online banking and that he had received no reply. Recently he received a telephone call in response to his written complaint in which he was promised compensation of another £50. In all, in the last two years, we had received £302 in compensation from the Bank of Scotland. (In fact SC approached the bank via Twitter and received advice on how to solve the problem.)
Bank report


Date


details



amount (£)

 
08aug16

balance


2603.99

16aug16

donation to Church

   -30.00

31aug16

printer (Copymade)

   -75.00

31aug16

bank compensation

     50.00

06sep16

leaflet distribution
            -150.00

12sep16

balance


 2398.99
The meeting agreed that SC could claim the cost of his paint can on expenses.
10
Correspondence
10.1
Note from Planning regarding CEC’s Open Space Strategy consultation (‘Open Space 2021’). Consultation Hub is open until 21 October. 
10.2
Note from Edinburgh Airport about their Flight Path Consultation, now extended until 19 September. No effect on this community. 
10.3
Invitation to attend Edinburgh Labour Anti-Cuts Conference on 1 October in St Thomas of Aquin’s High School, Chalmers St. 
10.4
Invitation from Shasta Ali of SCORE Scotland to attend their ‘meet and greet’ stall at Wester Hailes Library on 13 September (12-1pm). 
10.5
Note from Dr Chloe Bellamy of the Centre for Ecosystems, Society and Biosecurity Forest Research at Roslin about an interactive mapping survey to collect information on where people go to see and enjoy nature in Edinburgh. Survey is at http://map-me.org/sites/GreenEdin. 
10.6
Note from the community liaison officer about Older Peoples Day and the Get Up & Go launch & Awards, 13 October at Meadowbank Stadium, Hall 4. SC showed a poster which will be put on our notice board. 
11
AOCB
11.1
LC asked about the SNP Cllrs’ notice on our notice board which wrongly referred to surgeries. Cllr Fullerton supplied SC with a new notice to replace it. 
11.2
RG complained about the refuse bins in Redhall Park not being emptied frequently. Discussion followed on the matter of rubbish disposal, a Citywide problem and one which the task forces will try to deal with. Charges for special uplifts and fly tipping were also discussed. It was noted that, although CEC staff took note of telephone complaints, there was usually no resultant action. 
12
The next meeting was scheduled for 10 October but depended on there being a new council and no ballot. Members and the public would be advised. 
SC/15sep16
